

# SUMMERLEA C.P. SCHOOL

WINDSOR DRIVE, RUSTINGTON,
WEST SUSSEX, BN16 3SW

EXECUTIVE HEADTEACHER: MR B. BALL

HEADTEACHER: MRS. H. MORRIS

TEL. 01903 856783 - FAX 01903 856784

e-mail: office@summerleaschool.co.uk

## 'Growing thoughtful learners and independent thinkers'

Honesty, Equality, Aspiration, Respect, Resilience, Responsibility, Trust

## NEWSLETTER 2: Monday 15 September 2014

The autumn term has got off to a super start thanks to our brilliant governors, staff, parents and carers and, of course, our children! THANK YOU EVERYONE!



## INSET days this term:

Thursday 23<sup>rd</sup> Oct Friday 24<sup>th</sup> Oct

## **Hot School Meals**

If you haven't already done so, we would like to remind you to change your child's class on Chartwell's website. Simply visit:

https://westsussex.mealselector.co.uk/



#### **Annual Gardens Competition**

We are delighted to announce that we have been awarded the runner-up prize for this year's Annual Gardens Competition in Class 5. The school received a prize of £25, together with an engraved shield and framed certificate to keep as a memento. The award was presented by the Chairman of Rustington Parish Council, following the Annual Civic Thanksgiving Service on Sunday 14<sup>th</sup> September 2014.

Well done and thank you to everyone involved.





W/b: Mon 15<sup>th</sup> September:

No teacher led clubs this week

Mon 15<sup>th</sup> September:

Year 2 swimming starts

Tues 16<sup>th</sup> September:

6pm EYFS reading meeting

Weds 17<sup>th</sup> September:

Year 5 Home Front and Evacuee Day 3pm Live and Kicking Club begins

Thurs 18<sup>th</sup> September:

Abacus Maths meeting for parents

Fri 19<sup>th</sup> September:

Genes for Jeans day

## W/b: Mon 22<sup>nd</sup> September:

Teacher led clubs begin this week
Suma Paul and Mercy George visiting from

Mon 22<sup>nd</sup> September:

7.15pm FOSS Annual General Meeting

Tues 23<sup>rd</sup> September:

Year 3 visiting Bignor Roman Villa

Thurs 25<sup>th</sup> September:

6pm Year 4 and 5 parents' meeting for Marchants Hill

Please see published school term and holiday dates, as well as separate letters, for more details.

















## **Staffing update**



We are delighted to have appointed Mr Chris Strong as our new Premises Officer. Mr Strong will be known to many of you already as he is a familiar face around our school, being Mrs Strong's husband! He has played an active part in our school community for many years. We know he will do an excellent job of maintaining high standards across our school premises, both indoors and outdoors, as well as continuing to play a significant wider role in the life of the school.

We have also appointed Miss Chloe Hook to cover Mrs Levantine's maternity leave. Miss Hook is a Newly Qualified Teacher (NQT) and comes highly recommended from her teaching placements in Arundel, where she was judged outstanding by both the school and Chichester University.

We look forward to welcoming Mr Strong and Miss Hook to our school and know they will both be great additions to our team.

### **Coming soon!**



### Thursday 6th November 7-9pm

We are fortunate to be having a visit from Evelyn Stewart, a sleep and behavioural advisor from Southampton Hospital. Evelyn has many years of experience in these areas, working with a range of ages. You may have seen her on a Channel 4 programme recently about sleep difficulties.

Come along for a cup of coffee and hear her talk on a number of sleep issues including:

- ✓ How to get children to bed and stay there!
- √ How to get children to sleep.
- ✓ Dealing with night terrors and sleep walking.
- √ How much sleep does my child need?
- √ How sleep impacts on learning.

There will also be time to ask Evelyn questions. A reminder will be sent out nearer the time with details about reserving a place.



## **School Uniform**

Here at Summerlea School we have a smart school uniform and expect the children to wear it with pride each day. A school uniform gives children a sense of belonging and helps children get into the learning 'zone'. If you require new school uniform for your child please contact Uniforms Direct on 0778 6648266, via email at uniformsdirect@btinternet.com or via their website:

www.uniformsdirectsussexlimited.co.uk
Order forms are also available from the
front entrance. If you are interested in
used uniform then please speak to the
office.

#### **Our Golden Rules**



We treat other people with respect.



We look after our school.



We are kind, polite and well mannered.



We set a good example to everyone.



We support each other.

**Executive Headteacher:** 

Brian Ball

Headteacher:

Helen Morris

